
Today in Columbus History: On May 2, 1885, in the Columbus Daily Enquirer-Sun, there was 
a report about the meeting of the Muscogee County Board of Trustees for the Poor House. 
A poor house (sometimes called the almshouse or the county poor farm) had been a local 
institution since the at least the 1850s. It was located east of the city – the last one being on 
the site of present-day Muscogee Manor on Schataulga Road. It probably closed in the 
1940s. Nearby the site is cemetery with 114 tombstones, all but one of which bears no 
inscription (Mrs. Josie Miller who died in 1933). Findagrave has 6 other interments listed for 
that cemetery. John Mallory Land wrote an excellent article about little-known cemeteries of 
Muscogee County, including this one, in Muscogiana Vol. 22, No. 2, Fall 2011 (Google CSU 
epress and Muscogiana to get to the digitized copy of this article). 

Compiled by Callie McGinnis, Muscogee Genealogical Society 

Our snippets of Columbus history are usually based on a few days-worth of searching 
through the most popular sources for Muscogee County history. Meant to inspire readers to 
explore more about Columbus history, they are not exhaustive dissertations on the topic 
and may contain mistakes. If you have corrections or additional information, feel free to 
share them with the group.  

Clipping from Georgia Historic Newspapers (GALILEO). 
https://gahistoricnewspapers.galileo.usg.edu 

 



 

 


